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SUMMER AS IT SHOULD BE...

November 15, 2021
Town Manager Hayes and the Sudbury Select Board,

We continue to have many groups on property each week, making use of the covered structures
and enjoying the outdoors here in Sudbury. Scouts continue to make up our most consistent
user groups, with fitness and dance groups coming in at a close second. Hope Sudbury has
hosted a number of successful fundraisers in Liberty Lodge, and we are thrilled to continue to
find more ways to partner with local charitable organizations. We were also excited to work with
local Girl Scout leaders to host Daisy Low Day in late October, which was a smashing success
despite the uncooperative weather!

Our Second Annual Sewataro Scarecrow Spectacular was... spectacular! We had
approximately 200 cars drive through the property and enjoy characters, dancers, lights,
inflatables, and Halloween music. Attendees were able to vote on the winning Scarecrow this
year - it was a tight race, as all submissions were incredible! We can’t wait to see what our
residents come up with in 2022. We were thrilled to include the option for attendees to drop off
donations for the Sudbury Community Food Pantry at the event, and are so grateful to all who
contributed!

We have moved forward with the purchase of a trio of ADA compliant benches for the summer
access area, and anticipate their arrival and installation in early spring. We have also submitted
a plan for Enhanced Resident Access Alternatives for the summer of 2022. We are excited to
hear feedback from the Select Board, and looking forward to improving accessibility regardless
of which option is selected.
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Installation of the public access fence is complete. Work to install new pool liners and additional
main drains in two of the pools has also finished. Fall cleanup and lawn management is
wrapping up. The property management focus is now on preparing for winter: winterizing
buildings, closing up the irrigation system, planning for plowing and salting, and finishing up
outdoor projects.

Enroliment is well underway with some of our age groups already full. We are once again
working with Town Social Worker Bethany Hadvab to continue to offer scholarships to local
families. We have awarded scholarships to 21 returning campers for the 2022 season and will
begin processing scholarships for new campers shortly. In addition to working with Bethany, we
are collaborating with the SPS Director of Student Services, Stephanie Juriansz, and her team,
to identify more SPS students who may qualify for scholarships. In the next week we will coming
together with this SPS team, and Bethany's team, so that we can all work together, in hopes of
serving as many Sudbury children and families in need as possible

We hope that you all enjoy a safe and healthy Thanksgiving Holiday.

With gratitude,
The Sewataro Team



